Lanark City Council met in special session at City Hall. Alderman Ken Weaver, Alderman John Huggins, Alderman Mark Macomber and Mayor Kevin Barnes were present. Alderman Ron Strohecker was present via speaker phone. Alderman Ardena Grant was absent.

Also present were Ed Mitchell, Tom Kocal, Patty Lessman and Jeff Lessman.

City Attorney, Ed Mitchell announced we have a quorum with Alderman Strohecker participating via speaker phone.

Mayor Barnes called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

City Attorney, Ed Mitchell passed out copies of a petition to annex for Jeff and Patty Lessman. Mitchell explained the property is contiguous to the north. Mitchell then passed out draft of Ordinance #829 to annex certain real estate to the City of Lanark. **Motion** made by Alderman Macomber, seconded by Alderman Huggins to approve Ordinance #829. Roll call: Alderman Macomber-aye, Alderman Huggins-aye, Alderman Weaver-aye and Alderman Strohecker-aye. Motion carried.

City Clerk presented building permit information for review. Alderman Strohecker inquired which building we were talking about since he is not present to see. Alderman Huggins reported it is the 80 X 120 foot building. **Motion** made by Alderman Weaver, seconded by Alderman Macomber to approve building permit. All ayes. Motion carried.

Lessman asked about an address. Alderman Huggins announced 110 was best. After looking over the address map, all seemed to agree to 110 E. IL Rte. 64 for this property.

**Motion** made by Alderman Macomber, seconded by Alderman Weaver to adjourn. All ayes. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:08 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Jackie Hawbecker, City Clerk